To: Mr. Mufti Abdul Matin Qane,  

MOI Spokes man 

Ministry of Interior 

Airport road, opposite Aria city, Kabul 

E-mail: info@moi.gov.af 

Copy to: Embassy of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan

E-mail: thehague@mfa.gov.af
(Plaats, datum)

Dear Mr. Mufti Abdul Matin Qane,

I am writing to express my concern about the arbitrary arrest and detention of journalist Hamid Farhadi. He has been accused of propaganda against the Taliban. This charge appears to be based on his work as a journalist working with an exile-based media company – Etilaatroz - and reporting on the national ban of girl’s education.

Hamid Farhadi’s arbitrary detention and lack of legal representation are a clear violation of his rights to freedom of expression and fair trial. 

I therefore urge you to ensure the immediate and unconditional release of Hamid Farhadi. Ensure that, until his release, he is held in conditions meeting international standards and has regular access to adequate healthcare, legal representation and family visits. 

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter.

Yours sincerely, 

(Naam, adres)
